
                                                                                 1 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

Dated Material 

Knights of ColumbuS  

 

        DISTRICT #98     DIVISION 5   

 

       CYPRESS COUNCIL                      8599  

               http://www.kofc8599.org                                            Council’s 27

th

 Year 

 

 

                         

  

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

          

     Happy Father’s Day          

Council    No. 8599 

P.O. Box   No. 387 

Cypress, CA 90630 

June 2011 

 

Council Officers Page 2 

Sick & Distressed 3 

Grand Knights Message 4 

Chaplain’s Corner 5 

Roll Call 5 

Program Director’s Report 6 

Financial Secretary’s Report 7 

Calendar 8 

Month’s Activities 9 

Pro-Life Notes 10 

Membership Director 11 

Recruitment Chairman 12 

Nomination of Officers 12 

K of C Insurance Message 13 

TCB Ad 14 

Director’s & Chairman 15 

Attendance Drawing 16 

Advertiser’s 16 

 

 

 

  

 

R.H. Tremblay Construction 

Brick & Stucco 

 

 

 

                                               Construction Yard                                                                                     

Mail – P.O. Box 1214           8302 Gay Street 

(714) 827-2829                      Cypress, CA 90630 

http://www.kofc8599.org                                            Council�s 27


                                                                              2                                                                        

 

COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight William J. Serb III 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net  

Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 

 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   

Chancellor Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 

Warden Pete Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 Drsafe88@gmail.com 

Recorder  Michael Mercer 821-4276 

 mmercer@airtreatment.com 

Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562)366-1537 

 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Robert Marsh 995-6141 

 rjm628@sbcglobal.net  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

 rollya@verizon.net  

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 

 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Ira Pringle PGK * 609-0055 

 irapringle@ca.rr.com 

2 year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 

1Year Trustee Donald Gargiulo PGK * (562)431-8488 

 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Lecturer Chris Nsor 994-1985 

 asukokim@ca.rr.com  

Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562)728-3601 

 Michael.doss@kofc.org 

District Deputy Gary Murray DD98 306-2032 

 gandlmurray@att.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the GK or DGK 

when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending meeting.    
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Please remember these brother Knights, their ladies, 

relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 

 R.I.P. 

 

Stan Seifried – John Oliver’s Friend      Fr. Chen – Gilbert Montoya’s Friend 

George L. Charfauros – John Garcia’s Friend      John Serb – Bill Serb Gk’s Uncle 

Emilia Ojie – Chris Nsor’s Mother 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 

 

  Carlos Chavez  PGK       Earl Smith PGK      Ted Sack PGK (cancer)      Paul Angers 

Gary Murry DD98      George Zugate (cancer) 

    

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 

Marie McDonough      Mary Griesser 

Leonisa Charfauros – Ira Pringle PGK’s Mother-in-Law 

Terry Husted – George Evens Mother 

Joe Bogdanovich (work stress)      Bill Mercer (parkinson’s) – Mike Mercer’s Father 

Cindy Lona – Ron Lona’s Sister 

Kay (surgery) – Ken Peterson PGK’s Wife      Mary Lou – Mike Trabert PGK’s Wife 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Mauro, Bruce Schmidt, 

John Tomaka, Jeff Lee - John Oliver’s Friends & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Susan Seiss, Joseph Haines & Andrea Dupree – 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Friend’s & Relatives      Edie Dew – Ron Tremblay’s Friend 

Toni – Carl Cholewinski PGK’s Wife      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

Cecile Briskorn (alzhiemer’s) – Curt Briskorn’s Mother 

Lance Serb (terminal cancer) – Bill Serb GK’s Cousin 

Bill Mercer (parkinson’s) – Mike Mercer’s Father 

Dennis Sills (terminal cancer) – Neomi Serb’s Brother-in-Law 

 

 

 

 

Sick & Distressed 
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THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        

Brother Knights, 

 

  

  

 I would like to thank all of you that helped out with our annual Mother’s Day Flower sales 

after each mass last month. A special thanks to Past Grand Knight Tom Nagle for chairing the 

fundraiser. As most of you know all the profits goes to the La Habra Life Center. The center 

provides free pregnancy tests, confidential counseling services, pre-natal care, pregnancy 

information and other services for women in need. 

 

 Lloyd Duronslet PGK and myself attended the State Knights of Columbus Convention in 

San Diego last month. The purpose of the convention was to elect the state officers for the upcoming 

Columbian Year, to honor and present awards to various councils who have been exceptional in 

various programs throughout the past Columbian Year. It is also a forum to keep the many council's 

in the state informed about the many programs and activities the Knights are involved in. The 

convention not only does these things but it also is a place where Knights throughout the state get 

together to know each other, strike up friendships and to have a good time. 

  

 I am sorry that I missed our last Corporate Communion and breakfast that was held on May 

29

th

. I understand that the attendance at the mass was very good and that not as many attended the 

breakfast. The breakfast was held at the “Hometowne Buffet”. If any of you would prefer a different 

place to hold our breakfasts, let us know. Remember if you are interested in having the breakfasts at 

a different location the management needs to take reservations for the number of people we have 

going and be able to keep us together as a group. 

 

 This upcoming business meeting (June 8

th

) we will be holding the elections of officers for 

our next Columbian Year (July 2011 to June 2012). You will find in this publication on page 12 the 

names 

of the candidates nominated by our nominating committee for the various positions. Others can also 

be nominated from the floor during the meeting. If you plan on nominating anyone from the floor, 

make sure you talk to them first and be sure that they are willing to run for the office that you are 

nominating them for. 

 

Thank You & God Bless 

William (Bill) Serb      

  

  

 

Grand Knight 
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COUNCIL Chaplain’s corner 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                     

“Forgiven” 

 

 In a story written by Joe Stowell he talks about the time when he was a boy and got an urge 

for coconut. He went in the kitchen and found a package of shredded coconut and before he knew it 

he had wound up eating the whole thing. Two days later when his mother came into the kitchen to 

bake a cake (coconut of course) she found the coconut was missing. When asked if he had eaten it 

his immediate reply was “not me”. After questioning his two sisters and getting the same response 

from them his mother said, “just wait until your father gets home.” He decided his cover up was 

doomed to failure and he came out with the truth. He knew he didn’t need to lie; his father would 

have forgiven him. Now looking back on it, he wondered just why did he lie? He found his answer in 

Psalms 51:5. “ Behold I was brought forth in iniquity and in sin my mother conceived me.” God 

knows we are going to sin. He is just waiting for us to confess that sin so that we can embrace the 

forgiveness that He so readily offers. In Psalms 51:1-2 it says our God of abundant mercy will 

cleanse us from our sin. He is our Father after all.  

 

Happy Fathers Day 

NSS 

 

 

THOSE IN 
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AT THE 

may bUSINESS MEETING 

 

 Lloyd Duronslet PGK     William Torrescano     John Oliver     Horacio Castro     Ronald Lona 

Gilbert Montoya     Carl Heinz     George Mergl     George Del Hierro     Ken Peterson PGK     Curt Briskorn 

Carl Cholewinski PGK     Henry Negrete     James R. Bowler     Ernest Griesser     George Limar 

Bernie Romero     George Evans     Michael Trabert PGK     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

William Serb III GK     Peter Morales     Inan Herrmann     Michael Mercer     Ira Pringle PGK     Jim Chavez 

Robert Marsh     Tom Nagle PGK     Rolly Arenz     Louie Chavez     Donald Gargiulo PGK     

 Ralph Rodriguez     Paul Benson     Raymond Luis     Kevin Connell     Gene St. Amant     Ron Tremblay     

Fred Navarro     Paulo Morales     Roselito De Los Reyes     Gary Murray DD98 
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 

  

  PROGRAM DIRECTOR 

   & deputy grand knight 

Brothers; 

 

 This is my last message as your Program Director. I totally enjoyed doing the job for you. I 

appreciated the help you and your families extended to me in making our council function. To Mary 

and Gilbert, Louie and Theresa, Ken and Kay, Bobby and Gloria, Fred and Dolores, Bob and Carol 

and George and Elizabeth a very special thanks from the bottom of my heart, and to each and every 

one of you the same. 

 

 Brothers, we have a newly nominated Deputy Grand Knight that we will be voting on during 

our June business meeting, who in that capacity will also be performing the duties of Program 

Director. Brother Pete Morales who was nominated is running for that position. He is a young 

member and a decorated veteran. I know him well and he would do an excellent job. Please lets all 

get behind those elected for this upcoming Columbian Year and keep moving our council forward. 

We have the best council in Orange County, and it’s all due to you the members. 

 

 June 4

th

 2011 is St Irenaeus’ 50

th

 anniversary so give brother Ralph Rodriquez a call to find 

out what you can do to help. 

 

 June 24

th 

 25

th

  and 26

th

 2011 is St Irenaeus’ Fiesta. We will be staffing the Sausage Booth. 

Tom Nagle is chairman, please volunteer. His number is in the back of our bulletin. A sign up sheet 

well be available at the June 8

th

 business meeting at 7:30pm in the Ed Building. 

 

 Pray for our sick brothers and their families and our troops around the world. 

 

I love this council and will continue to assist. God Bless all of you. 

  

 

                                                                                              St. Theresa Pray for us 

                                                                                         Lloyd Duronslet 

                                                 

 

    

                                                                                        Deputy Grand Knight and 

                                                                                        Program Director 
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from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

Once again, we had a great membership drive and have added 10 new members to our ranks. 

Let’s make sure that we welcome these new members of our council at our next meeting. For our 

new members, I have badges for all of you. Please see me at our next business meeting to get yours. 

 

In an effort to make information more accessible our members, we have added our monthly 

newsletter to our website, http://www.kofc8599.org. If this method is convenient for you, and you 

would like to stop receiving the newsletter via the US Postal Service, let me know and we will make 

the necessary changes to the system. In addition to making the newsletter available to you sooner, it 

will also decrease our costs.  

 

Also, an enhancement to the Supreme database now allows me to send out billing notices 

and other correspondence via email. If you would like to begin receiving your annual bill for dues 

via email instead of a hardcopy via the US Postal Service, let me know and I will update your 

records with that information.  

 

 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

 

JUNE  BIRTHDAYS 

   

Lloyd R. Mantong 6/2 Scott L. Schuster 6/2 Brian C. Leach 6/6 

Erick Valencia 6/8 Lloyd O. McPherson Jr. 6/9 Roselito R. De Los Reyes 6/ 

Dr. Modesto T. Paredes Jr. 6/15 Bert F. Poan 6/15 George T. Limar 6/17 

Enrique G. Buscarolo 6/20 Eugene A. Reising 6/24 Robert J. Marsh 6/28 

 

 

                              Peace and all good 

 

       

                                          Mike Morris 

                                   Financial Secretary 

                                                                                                               themorrishome@earthlink.net 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org
mailto:themorrishome@earthlink.net
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ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 
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1

st

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

4

th

 St. I  50

th

 ANNIVERSARY MASS 

             with 4

th 

Degree Color Guard 5:00pm 

4

th

 St. I  50

th   

ANNIVERSARY RECEPTION  

             on Church Grounds - Wine & hors d’oeuvre 7:00pm-9:00pm 

6

th

 FIESTA COMMITTEE MEETING in room 16 7:00pm 

8

th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

14

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

14

th

 “FLAG DAY” 

17

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

19

th

 “FATHER’S DAY” 

23

rd

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in Irvine 7:30pm 

24

th

 ST. IRENAEUS FIESTA - Sausage Booth 6:00pm-11:00pm 

25

th

 ST. IRENAEUS FIESTA - Sausage Booth 11:00am-11:00pm 

26

th

 ST. IRENAEUS FIESTA - Sausage Booth 12 Noon-10:00pm 

 

 

 

coming in  july 

 

4

th

 “INDEPENDENCE DAY” 

6

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

12

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

13

th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

15

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

28

th

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in Irvine 7:30pm 

30

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

30

th

 HALL SET-UP for Breakfast & Officer Installation 2:00pm 

31

st

 CORPORATE COMMUNION     8:00am Mass 

31

st

  OFFICER INSTALLATION & BREAKFAST in Hall          After Mass 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 
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PRO-LIFE Notes ••••••••••••••••••• 

                                                

Praying at the Abortion Mills 

 

A few of us from the Cypress Knights of Columbus Council No. 8599 have been praying at 

the abortion sites for 15 years or longer. Do you remember the one a few blocks from St. Irenaeus 

Church? It closed down in 2001 and did not relocate.  

 

Well the one we focus on today is located at 2777 Long Beach Blvd., Long Beach. Maybe 

you may want to join us. [Tom, Ray, George, Bob, Bill, Lewis, Inman, Henry, Leroy (deceased), and 

Don] Only two are not members of our Council. We are usually there on Wednesdays and Fridays of 

each week from about 9:05 to 9:55 A.M. We face the building entrance. The sun is behind you and 

so is the traffic, and also the Long Beach Memorial Hospital. During this time we are able to pray at 

least 3 of 4 Mysteries of the Rosary. They are the Joyful, Luminous, Sorrowful and Glorious 

Mysteries. You can pray on your own or with someone else. It will be a positive experience for 

you. 

 

One of the counselors, Cecilia is from Holy Innocents Church in Long Beach. She keeps in 

contact with the 35 or more mothers who have changed their minds since the beginning of the year.  

I usually have on my own some educational signs like “Abortion Hurts Women” and “The 

Inalienable Rights of Life, Liberty and the Pursuit of Happiness.” The mothers do change their 

minds. 

 

In closing, I am reminded of the commentary of Congressman Henry Hyde, a U.S. Catholic 

a most distinguished layman. His Hyde Amendment in 1976 banned federal public spending on 

abortions. He died in 2007. On the issue of abortion he is quoted as follows: “When the time comes 

as it surely will, when we face the awesome moment, the final judgment. I’ve often thought, as 

Fulton Sheen wrote, that it is a terrible moment of loneliness. You have no advocates, you are there 

alone standing before God – a terror will rip through your soul like nothing you can imagine. “But I 

really think that those in the pro-life movement will not be alone. I think there will be chorus of 

voices that have never been heard in this world but are heard beautifully and clearly in the next 

world – and they will plead for everyone who has been is this movement. They will say to God, 

‘Spare him because he loved us.’” 

 

 

 

                                                                                     

 

 

 

 Pro-Life Chairman 
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information on membership from your…………… 

 

       Membership Director 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brothers, 

 

              Let me bring you up to date on our newest member, and congratulations to Brother Jerry 

Baldwin, who took his 1st Degree on Monday, May 16th at Fr.Kass Council. Please welcome and 

introduce yourself to him at our next meeting. Now on Sunday, May 22nd, Brothers Jerry Baldwin, 

James Bowler and Horacio Castro took their 2nd Degree at Fr.Kass Council and congratulations too 

those three Brother Knights.  

 

              For our council membership numbers for the month of May or I should say as of May 1st, 

our year to date totals is as follows. Year-to-date, 23 additions, 3 deductions, net 20, and we have 

attained 181% of our membership quota. Our quota for the year is 11. So we have done well, but our 

Columbian year is not over till June 31st. Their is always time to ask your dad, brother, Uncle, Grand 

Father, and friend about joining the Knights of Columbus. If you don't ask, he'll never join. You'll be 

surprised if he tells you, no one ever asked me. 

 

              The next 2nd Degree will be on Tuesday, June 2nd at Holy Spirit Parish in Fountain Valley. 

Check-in time is 7:00 PM and I will be taking any Brother that needs to take his 2nd Degree. The 

next 3rd Degree will be Sunday, June 26th at St. Edwards Parish in Dana Point. For the 3rd Degree I 

will have to submit your name, and you have to let me know if you plan on staying for dinner. The 

check-in time for this Degree is 1:00 PM. I know it’s early, but it is time to start thinking about 

taking your 4th Degree for those that are interested. It will be held on Saturday, October 8th in Irving 

and I have the forms for the 4th. Our parish Fiesta is this month and it would be a good time to ask 

that fellow parish member who in not a member to join our order. Recruit yourself a member. 

 

 

                                                                         Fraternally 

                                                                                      Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

 

 

                                                                                 

                                                                                             Council Membership Chairman 
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words from our  

 

  recruitment chairman 

 

 It is June, Father’s Day and the Fiesta are just around the corner. 

The annual Fiesta brings many fond memories and it’s up to us to man the Sausage Booth 

again this year. Remember it’s a fundraiser for St “I” and we will need your support.  

 

Our Mothers Day flower sale was a great success, thanks to Tom Nagle and all who helped 

him at each mass. When we all work together things really go well. 

 

The 4

th

 Degree meeting and dinner was a great event. We could use a little more 

participation in attendance however. I know some of the meetings are close together but its very 

import to have you there and when you get in the habit of attending, it benefits everyone. 

 

Bobby Velasquez is doing a great job with all the new members. We need to help him out 

whenever and however we can. 

 

That is it for this time. Remember Think Fiesta for 2011 at St. “I”. 

 

                                                                                             Take Care and God Bless 

                                                 Your Retention Chairman 

                    Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 

        

 

Nomination of 

Council Officers 

Columbian Year 2011-2012 

 

Elections of officers will be held at our June 8

th

 2011 business meeting. These are the Knights 

nominated by the Council Nominating Committee for the indicated offices for the upcoming 

Columbian Year. Others can be nominated from the floor at this business meeting. 

 

 

Office   Knight Nominated  Office  Knight Nominated 

 

Grand Knight  William (Bill) Serb III  Advocate Bobby L. Velasquez PGK 

Deputy Grand Knight Peter A. Morales  3 Year Trustee Lloyd S. Duronslet PGK 

Chancellor  Frank J. Faecke   2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK 

Warden   Joe Boganovich   1 Year Trustee Ira E. Pringle PGK 

Recorder  Paulo M. Morales  Inside Guard Rolando D. Arenz 

Treasurer  Michael W. Mercer  Outside Guard John A. Oliver 
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From Your 

Knights of Columbus 

Insurance Agent 

 

              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

 

Recruitment 

 

A wise man once told me that time surely flies in the life insurance business.  Without doubt, 

time flies for you, our fraternal leaders, as well.  Even though our fraternal year is not yet half over, 

June 30 will be here before we know it.  Since we all have our sights set on the Star Council Award, 

now is the time to work towards that goal.  The purpose of my column in this issue is to remind you 

of the wonderful opportunity we have to help our Order grow, and to offer a couple of suggestions 

on how we can best do that. 

 

The month of October brought the Order wide membership “blitz” recruitment campaign.  

Now is the time to follow through with all the interested prospective members that have not signed 

up yet. 

 

I can help, not only in explaining to prospects our outstanding insurance products, but also 

on the many other benefits of joining the Order.  Even better, I can help you feel more comfortable in 

making the membership “sale” yourselves. 

 

When laying out the council agenda for the fraternal year keep me in mind. Call me today.  

I’ll help in any way that he can. 

 

 

 

 

  Michael D. Doss 

  P.O. Box 99 

  Seal Beach, CA 90740 

  Insurance Field Agent 

  (562) 728-3601 

  Michael.doss@kofc.org 

 

 

 

  

mailto:Michael.doss@kofc.org 
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Council’s Past Grand Knight’s 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers – Gordon Johnson 

Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster – Conrado Sevilla – Earl 

Smith Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas Nagle – Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau 

Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson – Lloyd Duronslet 
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                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 

 

                                                  

Program Director Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

 

Church Activities Director Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300 

   Vocations chairman Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed, Bereavement Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 

Community Activities Director Open xxx-xxxx 

   Pro-Life Chairman George Kubeck 952-8886  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

  Greg Prevost 886-8209            220-8993 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214 

 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

 Stephen J. Pohl 826-7451(H) 732-7152(C) 

 James Chavez (562) 926-9869 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3344 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Social Hour Chairman John Oliver 527-5709 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

   Fiesta Booth Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)    

   Greg Prevost 220-8993 

  Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   

Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671 

   Family Night Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Valentine Ladies’ Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Columbus Day Event John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Gilbert Montoya 827-0743  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 

Youth Activities Director Brian Swartz 893-0219 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympic’s Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Chairman Carl Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Retention Chairman Louie Chavez 522-2099 

 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III GK 826-6029 
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